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Perhaps I'm just getting cynical, but it seems to me that appraisers are getting the short end of the
stick. Someone commented to me the other day, "So, you are an appraiser? That must be tough.
Nobody likes you." After overcoming the initial shock of that statement, I thought, "Gosh. That
person is right. Appraisers don't even like themselves!" These days, we definitely seem to be
between the proverbial rock and a hard place. We have had a hard row to hoe, so to speak, these
last several years.
Even during the good old days of the boom times (remember them?), appraisers were under undue
pressure to develop the right "number" or else the deal wouldn't work. Unfortunately, there were
members of our profession who succumbed to the pressure and came up with the requested value
despite very shaky market evidence to support that value. Appraisers were pressured into changing
their reports to ignore obvious defects in the property such as roof leaks or a furnace that didn't work
in order that the mortgage could be sold on the secondary market. An added incentive to encourage
the appraiser to change the report was the threat to not pay the appraiser for his or her work already
completed as well as the threat not to send any more work in the direction of that appraiser.
Obviously, not all appraisal clients applied such pressure, and not all appraisers succumbed.
However, a number of very good appraisers who refused to participate in the scam did not survive.
These appraisers have since gotten out of the field and went on to other occupations. This is a
definite loss to the profession. 
Once the powers that be became aware of the high incidence of appraisal pressure and the
resulting damage to the economic well being of the nation, laws were passed; regulations were
instituted to prevent the situation. The Home Valuation Code of Conduct is one such set of
regulations. Other measures included TARP (Toxic Asset Relief Program), Regulation Z, and the
SAFE Act among others.
Even the Appraisal Foundation got in the act by increasing the requirements for the certification of
an appraiser effective January 1, 2008. Now to be a certified appraiser, a person must have a
college degree, take upwards of 300 hours of appraisal education, as well as pertinent experience.
In addition, the Uniform Standards of Professional Appraisal Practice (USPAP) is updated every two
years such that the appraiser must take a course to become aware of the updates. These
requirements are in addition to the continuing education requirements that an appraiser must meet
in order to renew the certification.
This increase in education is good news for the industry on one hand. On the other hand, the
increase has necessitated a greater expense both in terms of time and money to become an
appraiser and to maintain certification as an appraiser. At the same time, appraisal fees are
stagnant to declining to the point whereby it is becoming increasingly difficult to make a living in the
profession.



The next few years will be the make or break time frame for the profession as the economic fallout
settles down. I still maintain that appraisers are a vital segment of the real estate formula. We
remain the only truly independent party in the real estate transaction. If we conduct ourselves as the
unbiased voice, we provide an invaluable service to the economy.
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